
 
St. Francis, Francesville; St. Joseph, Pulaski; St. Peter, Winamac 

Rev. Leroy G. Kinnaman, Pastor  
Cluster Email: stpete4906@embarqmail.com 

Cluster Website: preciousbloodcluster.org 

Cluster Correspondence: 401 N Monticello Street, Winamac, IN 46996   
Bulletin Deadline: Wednesday Morning by 9:00 A.M. 

Phone: 574.946.4906   Fax: 574.946.4962 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LITURGY SCHEDULE  
Monday, July 9 at St. Peter 
8:00 A.M. +Special Intention by Doc & Jo 
Russell   
 

Tuesday, July 10 
NO MASS 
 

Wednesday, July 11 at St. Joseph  
8:00 A.M. +Deceased Members by the 
Hawkins & Locher Families  
 

Thursday, July 12 at St. Joseph   
8:00 A.M. +Kenny Foerg by Richard Foerg       
 

Friday, July 13 at St. Peter 
8:00 A.M. +Leona Sommers by Barb Knarr  
 

Saturday, July 14 
4:00 P.M. at St. Peter 
+Our Cluster Family    
6:00 P.M. at St. Joseph 
+Lucile Roth by Bill & Peach Roth   
 

Sunday, July 15 
8:00 A.M. at St. Francis  
+Charlie & Barb Lindenschmidt by Family  
10:00 A.M. at St. Peter 
+Paul DeSabatine by Friends  
 

Saturday, July 14 at 4:00 P.M.  
(St. Peter) 
Reader: Deb Coble  
Ministers: Joe Morris, Andy Pesaresi and Bill 
Girton  
Servers: Bonnie Budd & Caitlyn Ottow                            
Ushers: Andy Pesaresi & Joe Morris Family  
 

Saturday, July 14 at 6:00 P.M.   
(St. Joseph) 
Reader: VOLUNTEER 
Ministers: 3 VOLUNTEERS 
Servers: 2 VOLUNTEERS      
Ushers: VOLUNTEERS                                  
 

Sunday, July 15 at 8:00 A.M.   
(St. Francis) 
Reader: Dillar Ames  
Ministers: Mike Owen & Joanne Stevens                     
Servers: Jonathan Ottow  
 

Sunday, July 15 at 10:00A.M.  
(St. Peter) 
Reader: Marita Grisel  
Ministers: Rick Grisel, Jim Fredel and Bob 
Klitzman    
Servers: Cristian & Andres Cardenas                       
Ushers: Rick & Marita Grisel and Don & Nancy 

Clouser    
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Oh, by the way…   

During the recent spring meeting of the USCCB, six (6) revisions were submitted and adopted. 
One (1) has a major impact for all parishes! The latest changes will amend Article 13 of the charter to 
require “all those in contact with minors undergo background checks, and broaden Article 6, 
which addresses codes of conduct, so that anyone encountering children must abide by standards for 
behavior and appropriate boundaries. Previously, the stipulation applied only to those who had 
regular contact with youths.” (Bet there will be plenty of discussion over the innumerable scenarios 
that arise!) 

Another reversion regarded the reaffirmation concerning Reconciliation: …will reassert the 
confidentiality of the confessional with regard to reporting allegations to public authorities, a decision 
Bishop Timothy Doherty, chair of the Committee for the Protection of Children and Young People, 
said was prompted "due to recent changes and challenges to the inviolability of the seal of 
confession." 

 

The official World Youth Day (WYD) Cross and Marian Icon, 

entrusted to the youth and young adults of the world by St. John 

Paul II in 1984, will make a multi-city tour of the United States in 

August 2018, the first time in twenty-five years such a 

coordinated journey has occurred. The five stops along its U.S. 

journey will include, in order: Chicago, Illinois; Miami, Florida; 

Houston, Texas; Washington, D.C.; Los Angeles, California, from 

Sunday, 19 August to Monday, 27 August 2018. World Youth Days 

are accompanied by two symbols: a Holy Year Cross and an 

Icon of Our Lady Salus Populi Romani (Protectress of the Roman 

People). 

The USCCB Secretariat of Laity, Marriage, Family Life and Youth (LMFLY), in 

particular its World Youth Day USA (WYDUSA) initiative, is coordinating the 

national tour.                  WYD Cross 

The wooden cross, which nowadays is called "The World Youth 

Day Cross," was made in 1983 to celebrate the beginning of the 

Holy Year of Jubilee of the Redemption (25 March 1983 – 22 April 

1984). During the opening celebration of the Holy Year, young 

people brought this cross to St. Peter’s Basilica, where it remained 

for the duration of the Jubilee. Set beside the Tomb of St. Peter, it accompanied the 

following celebrations and groups of pilgrims, who came to the Vatican. Also among 

them were young people who were representatives of movements and communities 

which collectively responded to the invitation made by the Holy Father. 

The youth asked the Pope to give them the cross after the end of the Holy Year celebrations, 

and the Holy Father granted their wish. On Easter Sunday he gave them the Holy Year Cross with the 

words:  

 "I entrust to you the sign of this Jubilee Year: the Cross of Christ! Carry it throughout the 

world as a symbol of Christ’s love for humanity, and announce to everyone that only in the 

death and resurrection of Christ can we find salvation and redemption." 



The World Youth Day cross has many names: Jubilee Cross, Pilgrim Cross, and Youth Cross. 
It was entrusted to the youth as they were given the commission to “carry it throughout the world as a 
symbol of Christ’s love for humanity, and announce to everyone that only in the death and 
resurrection of Christ can we find salvation and redemption. ”The cross set out with the young people 
from St. Peter’s in 1984 and has since been carried around the world, making a pilgrimage from 
parish to parish, diocese to diocese, and country to country. 

The Icon of the Mother of God 

(Salus Populi Romani) 
The painting of Our Lady Salus Populi Romani is one of the most venerated images of 

Mary in Italy. The title "Protectress of the Roman People" dates back to the events at the end 

of the 6th century, when the inhabitants of Rome suffered from the epidemic of the Bubonic 

Plague. In the year 590, Pope Gregory the Great carried the image of Mary in a suppliant 

procession; asking her to save the city. Then he saw an angel in the sky, sheathing his 

punitive sword. Shortly after this the plague ceased. 

Today, renowned for its graces, the icon of the Mother of God is located in the Basilica 

of Santa Maria Maggiore. This is a place Romans visit on pilgrimage with many prayer 

intentions. Starting and completing apostolic journeys at “Saint Mary Major” is also a custom 

of Pope Francis. 

For the first time Our Lady in this image appeared at World Youth Day in the year 2000, 

when a copy of the icon was placed on the Papal altar at Tor Vergata. 

Three years later, during the Day in Dioceses, Saint John Paul II urged the young 

to through Mary come closer to Jesus. In his message for World Youth Day 2003 he 

explained: “Mary was given to you to help you enter into a more authentic and more 

personal relationship with Jesus. Through her example, Mary teaches you to gaze on him with 

love, for He has loved us first.”  It was during this meeting that the Pope gave the youth the 

copy of the icon, to travel around the world together with the cross. Thus, he passed on to 

the youth his testament: the phrase "Totus Tuus", which is held onto by successive generations 

of young people today at the foot of the Mother of God "of World Youth Day". 

                                                                       

 

Stay tuned for more information! 
                                       

 

                                    Meanwhile, back at the ranch….fr. K 

Quick one-liners for you: 
◼One thing about the good old days…I was never good or old! 

◼The Lazarus Collection will be the weekend of July 21 & 22.  Requests from the food pantry are 

laundry detergent, dish soap, mac & cheese, hamburger helpers, peanut butter and jelly.  We will not 

be focusing on paper products because right now the pantry has an abundance of those products.  

Thank you for your continued support.  

◼If you have recently moved or changed your phone number, please contact the Cluster Office.  

Many of the Catholic Moment Newspapers and Our Sunday Offering envelopes are being returned on 

our reports as undeliverable.  If we do not have an updated address, we delete your subscription, 

please do not allow that to happen to you!     



◼ St. Anne, Monterey; St. Ann, Kewanna; and St. Joseph, Rochester recently 

implemented a new Saturday night Mass Schedule.  Please note the change and 

pass the info onto those around you.  Thanks!!! 

St. Anne, Monterey: 4:00 P.M. 

St. Joseph, Rochester: 5:15 P.M. 

St. Ann, Kewanna: 6:30 P.M. 

◼In several weeks, Religious Education registration forms will be sent out electronically to all families 

that registered last year.  If you have changed your email address and did not 

notify the office, please do so immediately.  The fees will remain the same as 

last year.  Our first class is scheduled for Wednesday, September 5th.   

◼The Not So Young will meet on Friday, July 13th in St. Peter’s Parish Hall beginning at 12:30 P.M.  

Please plan to join us for a fun filled afternoon!  
                                 

  ST. ANNE PARISH MONTEREY FAMILY FUN NIGHT 
Come enjoy food and fun for the whole family on Sat, Aug. 4, 5:00-9:30. Food catered by Winamac 
Corner Deli includes pulled pork sandwiches and barbeque nachos. Face painting and games for the 
kids and bingo, Vegas-style games, and a beer garden for adults. Raffle tickets with $1000 top prize 
available at St. Peter Cluster Office or any member of St. Anne Parish. 
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Cluster News!!!! 
Friday, July 13  

12:30 P.M. Not So Young at St. Peter  
 
 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  Please keep the following individuals in your prayers: Richard Alber, Mary 
Baunach (Barbara Mau’s Mother), Judy Berger, Shelia Buczek, Will Cheverette, Tom Fanning, Steve 

Fulmer, Rose Marie Garcia (friend of Theresa Logan),  Donna Griffen (friend 
of Theresa Logan), Cari Heater (Lois Heater’s grand-daughter), Fr. Mike 
Heppen,  Frances Hoover, Mary Ann Johnson, Marie Kraft, Greg Loehmer, 
Theresa Logan, Robert Meyer, Patricia O’Donnell, Floyd Podell, Gloria 
Staples, Lowell Stout (uncle of Denise Downing), & Graham Vollmer 

Please remember in your prayers all of our Cluster family and friends who mourn the loss of a loved one, all 
who have no one to pray for them, those who have died through violence or natural disasters and all  who 

have died recently. 

Please notify the Cluster Office at 574.946.4906, if a loved one is admitted to the hospital, 

rehab center, nursing home, or is homebound.  fr. K CANNOT ma ke calls to people that he is 

NOT AWARE OF.  Thank you! 

If you have someone to add to the prayer list, notify the Cluster Office.  Please keep in mind, 

your request will remain on our list for four weeks unless we hear back from you that they 

should remain on the list.   

July 1, 2018 

General Offerings: $325.00 

 Loose Collection: $137.00 

 

 

                                              

June 30, 2018  

General Offerings: $758.00       

 Loose Collection: $138.00 

 

         

                                                                 

   

   

  

                                                                                                 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 June 30 & July 1, 2018            
General Offering: $2,823.00  

 Loose Collection: $340.00 

Childrenôs Offering: $25.57  

Votive Lights: $12.00 

 

 

 

   

   

   

   

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


